Draft

Town Of Sanbornton

BUDGET COMMITTEE

Meeting minutes

July 17, 2012
Present:   Earl Leighton, Katy Wells, Karen Ober, Jeff Jenkins and Roger Grey.

Absent: Jim Wells and Judy Rich. 

At 6:46 pm, Chair Leighton recognized the presence of a quorum and called the meeting to order.

Minutes

Jeff Jenkins made a motion to approve the minutes of May 22, 2012, 2nd by Karen Ober all were in favor.
Julie Lonergan, Recreation Department Coordinator

Julie was invited to the meeting to discuss with the Budget Committee the functions of the recreation department.  Also discussed was the reimbursement the recreation commission pays back to the town each year.  Julie reports that 50% of the overall budget is what is paid.  Line item 4520.610 was discussed and the committee was concerned with everything that is lumped into this line and would like to see a breakdown.  Julie stated that the before and after school program is a valuable state licensed day care and it pays for itself.  There was a question of Dolly’s hours and how they coincided with her position at the school, and Julie explained that they are separate.  The Budget Committee will make a request to the BOS for additional line items in the budget for a better breakdown of expenses for accounting purposes.
Review of Financial Report


The committee members reviewed the financial report dated 7/17/12, for period ending June 30, 2012; this is the preliminary year-rend report.  Items discussed were:  4210.145 Special details shows expense of $513 in June and no place where it appears to roll to, however the PD is closing the year in the black. A memo needs to be sent to Curt for clarification.  Bob Veloski responded that this discrepancy is mostly from fuel costs, but will get an answer from Curt.

The Committee discussed how to review department budgets for things not afforded in FY12 and for not going over budgets.  It was discussed that the numbers being reviewed are preliminary and the year will end in the black, with a preliminary bottom line of $597,141.  It was noted that the $230,000 for the SFD pumper needs to be deducted from this number still.

The Committee reviewed the preliminary year end revenue figures.  Jeff noted that line 3401.500 for outside police services does not have any income reported to it as of this report.  Bob will also get this information clarified from Curt.  

The Committee reviewed the Capital expenditure pay offs that will take place over next year’s budget cycle.
 
Mail/Correspondence


None reviewed
New Business

None
Adjourn


At 8:26 pm, Jeff Jenkins made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Chair Leighton all were in favor.

Respectfully submitted,  Katy Wells, Budget Committee Member and Secretary
